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Submit that the regulations further delineate within the class of small societies a further sub-class, that 
of  “very small society”  which would include small incorporated societies whose total assets were 
$10,000 NZD or less.  This sub-class would have an even lower standard of financial reporting, to reflect 
its limited resources.   

Also, from a pragmatic view, such societies may have significant social utility and cultural value but 
simply do not have sufficient assets for it to be worth the Government’s time to pursue for compliance.  
The degree of harm from mismanagement or financial malfeasance is disproportionate to the effort 
and resources necessary to monitor, prevent and/or prosecute – although there is scope, under the 
duties imposed on officers, to sanction actual malfeasance or serious negligence, but the society should 
not bear additional costs as a result.  In this sense there is an avenue for very small societies to address 
wrongdoing themselves, through the aforementioned imposed duties.  

 

Rather, the Act and regulations should contemplate directing resources towards enforcing strict 
administrative compliance from societies with significant financial assets, where the degree of harm 
from mismanagement, negligence or malfeasance is proportionate to the resources expended to 
monitor, prevent and/or prosecute.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 











 

 

 

 

 

 




